
 
 
 

 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR THE WEEK OF  
FEBRUARY 2  - FEBRUARY 8 

Sunday, February 2 
9:15 a.m.              Media Center Open 
9:30 Sunday School Classes 
10:45 Gathering in Sanctuary for Worship 
12:15 p.m. Visitation Assignments 
3:30 Youth Vocal Ensemble Rehearsal 
4:30 Ainesis Rehearsal 
5:30 Youth Snack Supper 
6:00 Adult Bible Study, Youth Discipleship 
 Channels Rehearsal 
7:00 College Park Follies 
Monday, February 3 
10:00 a.m. Monday Bible Study 
7:00 p.m. Boy Scout Troop 907 
Tuesday, February 4 
6:45-7:45 a.m. Adult I Men’s Bible Study 
9:30  Grace Notes leave for King, NC 
Wednesday, February 5  
4:00 p.m. yoU-Turn Rehearsal 
4:30  Media Center Open 
5:30-6:30 Supper Line Open 
5:30 Cherub Choir, Sing for God, Psalm 8:2 Rehearsals 
6:45 Prayer Meeting 
 Mission Friends, RAs, GAs, Challengers, Acteens 
7:30 Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal 
Thursday, February 6 
6:45 p.m. Sanctuary Bells Rehearsal 
6:30-7:30 Primary Basketball - Smith Hall 
 
Workers in Worship Nursery   February 2, 10:30 a.m. 
Wynona Butner; Garlene Grogan; Marie & Dub Fesperman; Liz 
& Lucy Matthews; Jim & Leigh Ann Pernell 
Greeters:  February 2 Gayle Hartgrove & Ed Lane 
Deacon of the Week: Bob Doty 
Properties Comm. Member on Duty:   Charlie Jones 
Brookridge Driver:  February 2 Larry Jones 

REPORT FROM JANUARY 26, 2003 
Sunday School 304 
Worship 346 
Brookridge  38 
Budget Requirement To Date $49,126.60 
Budget Receipts To Date (73.41) $36,062.60 
FULFILLING THE PROMISE 
FTP Pledges $743,042.60 
FTP Pledged Gifts To Date (85.41%) $634,623.33 
Total Building Fund Receipts To Date $2,562,113.51 
Balance Due on Building $497,605.68 

Family Night Supper February 3 
Baked Chicken 

Mashed Potatoes Steamed Mixed Vegetables 
Yeast Rolls Lemon Pie 

Kids Meal:  Chicken Legs, Chips, Applesauce 
 Make your reservations by Tuesday, Feb. 2! 

Crisis Control Gifts for February:  
Canned meat or fish  Deodorant 

 

“Whatever you do for one of the least of these brothers of 
mine, you do for me.”    Matthew 25:40 

Our prayers and support are offered to the following 
members of our church family who are, or have 
been in the hospital in the last week: 

Howard Barnwell, Jim Hamblen, Kathy Smith 

“A people gathered in Christ; nurtured in His Spirit; and sent in His name.” 
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 Leading us in  

The Worship of God  
 

Sunday, February 2 
10:45 a.m. 

 

Shine On Us 
How Can I Keep From Singing 

- Sanctuary Choir 
 

Sermon Series: The Journey of the Christian Life 
Beginning the Journey, John 3:1-17 

- Rev. Claxton Hall 

Scout Sunday, February 2 
 

     College Park is privileged to sponsor Boy 
Scout Troop 907.  Scouts work hard all year  
to learn, serve, and mature into men with leadership 
skills and high character.  In support of our scouts, you 
are asked to bring canned goods to church on Feb-
ruary 2.   These food items are being collected by 
scouts throughout our community to be given to the 
Second Harvest Food Bank.   Thank you for helping 

White Christmas 
 

White Christmas is now a warm memory.  College Park 
assisted 95 people during the holidays—people of all 
ages, 3 nationalities, some with severe health problems, 
some with “loss of heart” problems—all in the spirit of 
Christ.  God has blessed us all through this experience.  
Thank you again for your help!    Jim and Mary Jenkins 

Newsletter Deadline 
Information  to be included in the newsletter must be 
received in the church office no later than 10:00 a.m. 
on Monday mornings.  Thank you. 

A Note from the Flower Committee 
     After input from many of you, we have determined that 
the flowers placed in the Sanctuary each Sunday most en-
hance our worship experience when they are placed at the 
front of the baptistery.  Out of consideration to a number 
of our members with allergies, we must implement a new 
policy of not using any type of lilies in the Sanctuary. 



 

 

 

 Discipleship Training for all ages will begin on Sunday, 
February 9th.  Russell Talley will be facilitating a new series 
for adults by Max Lucado entitled “Finding Peace in a Trou-
bled World.”  With all that is happening in our changing 
world, I believe you will find this series to be very helpful.  
This class will meet in the Equipping Center (E305).  Our 
children can look forward to activity–oriented learning in 
their TeamKid classes.  There is certainly a place for every-
one in our Discipleship Training, so I hope you will make it a 
priority to attend!   
 Feb. Meetings:  2/5—Sunday School Council 6:15pm 
  2/12—Children’s Ministry Council  
    6:15pm 
  2/19—Connections Team 6:00pm 
  2/26—Youth Ministry Council 6:00pm 
 
 

     

DATES OF INTEREST 
 

February 9          Discipleship Training begins 
February 14          Sunday School Banquet 
February 16          Children’s Celebration 
March 9           Children’s Celebration 
March 15-22          Ainesis & yoU-Turn Spring Break 
    Missions Tour 
April 19           Easter EGGS-travaganza 
May 11           Mother’s Day    Parent/Child Dedication 
May 18           Graduates’ Sunday 
May 23-25          Children’s Camp @ Camp Wayfarer 
June 8           Children’s Celebration 
June 9-13          Vacation Bible School 
June 14           Father/ Child Event 
June 22           Mt. Outreach Commissioning Service 
June 29-July5          Mountain Outreach 
July 6           Children’s Celebration 
July 13-18          Youth Summer Camp @ Garden City  
October 26          Family Fall Festival 
November 21-23          PMBA Fall Youth Retreat 

The 6th Annual  
College Park Follies 

This Sunday, February 2 
7:00 p.m., O.E. Smith Hall 
Master of Ceremonies:  Don Wilson 

≈≈≈≈≈≈≈≈ 

In Concert 
Chi Rho 

(Wake Forest University Men’s Group) 

One Accord  
(Wake Forest University Women’s Group) 

 

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 16 
7:00 P.M., CPBC Sanctuary 

 
Ainesis Reminder:  This Sunday, February 2, is the 
last deadline to sign-up for our spring break trip.  A 
deposit of $25 is due when you sign up. 

LOOKING AHEAD... 

Thank 
You 

A note of appreciation has been received and 
posted on the bulletin board from Willie 
Bond. 

2003 SANCTUARY FLOWERS 
 We are deeply appreciative to those who placed me-
morial and honorary flowers in the sanctuary during 2002.  
They were a beautiful testimony to the glory of God and a 
blessing for all to enjoy.  Each year we begin with a new 
flower calendar.  If you would like to place special occa-
sion, honorary or memorial flowers in the sanctuary in 
2003, please call the church office.   The following dates are 
available in the next few months: 
 Feb. 16 April 6  June 15 June 22 June 29  

Charles D. Edwards, Pastor Emeritus 
Wm. Foy Martin, Pastor Emeritus 

Ramon E. Smith, Minister of Youth & Education 
Jeff L. Parker, Minister of Music & Senior Adults 

Seth Smith, Ministry Assistant 

COLLEGE PARK BAPTIST CHURCH 
1701 Polo Road 

Winston-Salem, NC 27106 
Phone 336-768-5870 

Web Page: www.collegeparkbaptist.org 
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Don’t forget to check the “Lost and Found” and 
the coat rack outside of Smith Hall.  Unclaimed 
items will be donated to Crisis Control at the end 
of January. 

 
N.C. Offering 

For Older Adults 
 

Goal:  $3,000.00 

 


